THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:

FEBRUARY 19, 2015
SUBJECT:
APPROVE CONSTRUCTION BID, REVISED BG1 AND CAPITAL FUND REQUEST FOR RESTROOMS ADDITION TO GIRLS SOFTBALL PRESSBOX AT CENTRAL HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL.
ISSUE:  The Board needs to approve construction bid, revised BG1based on construction bid to add a restroom facility to the Central Hardin High School Softball Press box and a Capital Fund Request to fund the project.
FACTS


The Board has been asked to add restrooms to the Central Hardin High School Girls’ Softball Press box.  The expected cost of construction was estimated to be $65,000 and was to be paid from Capital Construction Fund 320.  The Board received two bids on 2/17/15 with the low bid from McNutt Construction.  (See attached bid tab). The low bid exceeded the project budget due to the location/distance of nearest utility tie in (for water and sanitary sewer).  Approximately 160 Ft of sanitary (gravity) sewer and water line was added to the scope prior to bidding.   The attached revised BG1 is based on the lowest construction bid by McNutt Construction which is recommended by Sherman Carter Barnhart (attached letter).
RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND the board approve the low bid by mcnutt construction of $96,400 and the revised financial page of the bg1 based on construction bid for the addition of restroom facility to the central hardin high school girls’ softball pressbox and a capital fund request for purpose of funding the project.   
RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE the board approve the low bid by mcnutt construction of $96,400 and the revised financial page of the bg1 based on construction bid for the addition of restroom facility to the central hardin high school girls’ softball pressbox and a capital fund request for purpose of funding the project.   
